
Newsletter no. 170                                                                                            21st September 2018  

Dear Parents, carers & families,  

Our school pupils voted for who they would like to represent them as School Councillors during the 2018-19 school 
year, and we were delighted to announce the winners in assembly today.  We know they will do a great job at 
representing the school, taking on special roles of responsibility and bringing feedback from their classes to meetings. 
Our House Captains were also decided upon, and announced today congratulations to our very worthy candidates. 

Next week our Harvest Festivals take place, and we are very excited to welcome in parents to these events.  We would 
also be very happy to see as many families as possible supporting our first Tea at Three (T@3) event which we hope to 
run as a fundraiser throughout the year.  As you know, school budgets are increasingly tight, and we would really 
welcome some support at the events we are organising to raise money.  A lovely cup of tea and cake will be served for a 
£1 donation in the hall at 3pm next Thursday. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Miss P. Cornish 

Headteacher  

Help us keep the wildlife on the Kennet & Avon Canal healthy!  
 

The canal that runs behind school attracts visitors and passers by who like to feed the ducks and swans here. However, the bread 
remnants, and the associated rubbish from the packaging, unfortunately attracts other less desirable wildlife such as rats which 

impact New Town Primary.   The Canal and River Trust have advised that this also causes other, wider spread issues. Uneaten bread 
causes algal blooms, allows bacteria to breed and it stops ducks from eating a natural, balanced diet. Apart from affecting water 

quality, the trust and other agencies advise that duck feeders also unwittingly damaging the health of the birds. “Bread and other 
human foodstuffs can be harmful to wildfowl, leading to potentially fatal or disabling health conditions. Uneaten food can also 

cause changes to the chemical and bacteriological content of water, increasing the risk of avian disease.”  

Please help us to keep the area clean, tidy and free of unwanted vermin by avoiding feeding the ducks and swans before and after school.  

FIXED PENALTY NOTICES ISSUED FOR 
UNAUTHORISED LEAVE: 

During the last school year New Town Primary School 
issued penalty notices to parents amounting to £1400, due 

to taking unauthorised leave.   
 

Children of school age are legally bound to be in school 
every day unless ill. Leave during term time can only be 

authorised by the Head of School in exceptional 
circumstances. Good attendance at school is categorised as 
95% and above attendance rate. Children with attendance 

under 90% will have their attendance and punctuality 
monitored by the Education Welfare Officer.   

Action taken includes but is not limited to; warning letters, 
attendance panel meetings, Fixed Penalty Notices and court 

proceedings.  

 

READY, STEADY, SCHOOL …… 

School nursing team survey for parents of Reception (FS2) 
pupils: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5FBSRPH  

Please find atbove a link to a survey for new parents of the children in 
reception year. (Peacocks and Woodpeckers) from the school nursing 

team in Reading.  

They are trying to identify how they might offer their services differently 
to ensure that children are well prepared to start school and engage in 

their learning. 

They would really appreciate feedback from parents whose children have 
recently started school.    

Please click on the link above to complete their questionnaire which 
will only take a few minutes to complete.   

T@3 at NT! 

Support the school and 

have a lovely cuppa and 

cake: £1 in the school 

hall next Thursday. 

https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5FBSRPH


At New Town Primary School we take safeguarding and safety very seriously. As part of 
this we wanted to remind and inform parents of our Lockdown procedure.  

What is a lockdown and when would we carry it out? 

A lockdown procedure is a standard health and safety procedure, similar to a fire drill.  

Our lockdown procedure would be used when there is a threat to the safety of pupils, staff 
and others in the school, and when it is safer for everyone to remain in school than 
evacuate. The aim is to keep people safe by confining them to a secure place of safety.   

We drill the procedure regularly throughout the year in order to prepare our children.  
This is based on standard advice given across the UK, and in line with recommendations 
for schools. 

This may all sound very serious, but the need for a lockdown is extremely rare.  Staff will 
take time to talk to and reassure pupils that they are safe, not in danger and will 
emphasise that practicing procedures like this will make sure the school remains a safe 
place to learn. 

If you have any further questions regarding this process please do speak with a member of 
the Leadership Team as always, with our Open Door Policy. 

Congratulations to our new school council! 
 

Well done to the following children who have been voted in as 
School Councillors for the 2018-19 academic year! 

 

Year Two: Gracie & Suneeva 

Year Three:  Sophie & Malik 

Year Four:  Maisie & Derry 

Year Five:  Maha & Carmine 

Year Six:  Subhashis & Costel 
 

Our House Captains were also announced today… 

Phoenix house: Captain: Jerakye, Vice-captain: Chanel 

Unicorn house: Captain: Olivia, Vice-Captain Kenisha 

Dragon houe: Captain: Zainab, Vice-Captain: Azzahra 

Griffin house: Captain: Ettha, Vice-Captain: Rabin 



You are warmly invited to New Town 

Primary School’s… 

Harvest Festivals! 
Thursday 27th September 2018 

 

FS1 Harvest Singalong: 11.30am in Nursery 

FS2 & KS1: 9.15am in the main hall 

KS2: 2.15pm in the main hall 

Donations towards our harvest collection would be 

welcomed: dried foods, rice, beans or pasta, tinned items 

or packets.  The local charity ‘Readifood’ will receive our 

school donations shortly after the Festival. 

 

 
All families are then welcome to attend our 

very first ‘Tea at Three’ event after the 

Festivals from 3.00pm in the main hall: £1 

for tea and a biscuit, to raise money for 

future school projects. 



Thursday 27th September: Harvest Festivals  

FS2 & KS1: 9.15am (in the Hall) 

FS1: 11.30pm - Harvest singalong in 

nursery  

KS2: 2.15pm (in the Hall) 

 Tea @ Three in the school hall - 

Support the school to raise money 

for future school projects with a £1 

cup of tea and cake. 3pm in the 

school hall.  

Tuesday and Wednesday 16th & 

17th October:  

Parents’ Evening (appointments will 

be sent nearer the time) 

Friday 19th October: School finishes for half term 

Monday 29th October:  Staff inset day - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 30th October: School re-opens for pupils 

Friday 5th November:  School discos  (more information to 

follow)  

Tuesday 13th November:  Y 3-4 Cinema Trip (during school day) 

Wednesday 14th November: Y5-6 Cinema Trip (during school day) 

Thursday 29th November, 1.30pm:   Year 2 production to parents 

Wednesday 5th December Pupil’s Christmas lunch (order as 

usual on ParentPay – details to 

follow)  

Friday 7th December, 5.00-6.30pm: New Town Christmas Fair  

Thursday 20th December, 5.00-

6.00pm:  

Carols by Candlelight (more 

information to follow) 

Friday 21st December: Schools closes at 1.30pm  

Please note that all important 

dates are on our school 

 


